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Dear Parents / Carers,
A very warm welcome back to all children and their families.  We are delighted to be working with you all again for another super year!

We have once again been blown away by how quickly the children have settled into their new classes (and especially impressed with Year 3 settling into their new school!).  Thank you for all of your support with this – it is often a nervous time for pupils getting used to a new teacher, however we are confident that before long they will feel like they have always been in that class! Sometimes new to Year 3 children have a ‘wobble’ on the 2nd week back, even when they have settled well in the first week – please be assured that this is completely normal and our staff will fully support them.

I have done a quick walk around all classes with Mrs. Moran, our Executive Principal, and we were so impressed with learning and behaviour in all classes – really amazing! 

It has been especially lovely to see so many pupils wearing their smart new uniforms with pride.  I’m sure you will agree that they look fantastic and the children are clearly very proud as they walk around school.  We are very grateful to parents that have alerted us to any problems sourcing uniform.  PLEASE COULD WE ASK THAT EVERY PIECE OF UNIFORM HAS THE CHILD’S NAME CLEARLY WRITTEN so that any lost property can be promptly returned – we know how frustrating it must be to purchase uniform only to have pupils return home without it.  We are now checking uniform before pupils leave at the end of the day to ensure that they are all wearing what they arrived in. 

You can hopefully recall my end-of-term letter stating how pleased we were with our Year 6 results this year, as although they are not yet at national standards, they are much improved from last year.  I want to reassure you that we are working harder than ever to improve in every way each year.  We will retain a very strong focus on the basics of reading, writing and maths to ensure that pupils reach their potential.  However, we are very lucky to have very talented and committed staff here at Grove, so we are also planning to really develop our wider curriculum, including sport and the arts.  We have developed an art ‘studio’ where pupils will hopefully be able to use a kiln, amongst other activities.  We are planning a showcase event towards the end of the Easter term, so watch this space!  Our space for sport is vastly reduced due to the scaffolding around school so we are investing in the use of Northwood Stadium for PE. This will enable pupils to use the track, 3G pitches and sports hall. We are also being supported by an athletics coach based at Northwood.  We are so excited that our pupils will be able to use this purpose-built facility for their PE lessons!

I would like to say a ‘huge’ congratulations to Mrs L. Darlington who gave birth to her baby daughter Penny over the summer.  Mother and baby are both doing really well and we’re hoping they will pop in for a visit soon so that we can all have a cuddle!  I am sure you will join in with me to wish them the very best for the future.  

As ever, we are striving to be the very best that we can be in all ways and attendance plays a big part in this – pupils who attend school every day do better as they don’t have gaps in their learning.  Could I therefore ask you to ensure that your child is in school on-time every day, and that if this isn’t possible you telephone the school office to explain.   

Thank you for bearing with us whilst we have all of the scaffolding around school. It is presenting extra challenges for us, but I can assure you that children’s wellbeing is at the heart of how we risk assess this work.  We are thrilled that the roofers are currently ahead of schedule and will be removing parts of the scaffolding as soon as they are no longer needed.  I’m sure you will agree that the new roof is already looking fantastic, and no more buckets will be needed in the hall to catch the drips!

As you can imagine, with approximately 450 pupils, our school office gets very busy.  Can I therefore ask that you think twice about whether you need to visit the office – many queries can be dealt with through writing a note to the teacher in your child’s communication diary.  This is our main vehicle for home-school communication and these are checked regularly by adults so that they can respond.  

Please check our website regularly – we are now working towards becoming a paperlite academy and therefore most paper communications will be added to the website – you will receive a text message when a new letter is added.  This will obviously help us to save money, so we have more money to spend on resources for teaching your children, and will help to protect the environment. IT IS VITAL THAT WE HAVE UP TO DATE CONTACT DETAILS, both for communication but also in case of an emergency.  

We publish information on our Facebook page, and also use this to celebrate our achievements.  However, please note that this is not monitored regularly and messages via Facebook will never be responded to. 

We greatly value our partnership with parents and carers, and are always interested in your feedback for how we can make further improvements (and when things have gone well!)  If you are interested in playing a wider role in school life and joining our Parent’s Forum, then pop a note in your child’s communication diary.  Our Parents’ Forum help us to review policies, provide feedback on our work, volunteer in school and help us to raise vital funds. We are always looking for more members so please come along!

Once again, thank you for your continued support and I look forward to seeing you all over the next term at our different events. 

[image: image3]Yours faithfully,

Mrs Carrigan
Academy Principal

PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE

[image: image4.png]


[image: image5.png]AAAAAAAAAAA



[image: image6.png]


[image: image7.png]€ School
Il P rmerslnns





[image: image8.png]





[image: image13.png]


                               
[image: image3]

[image: image9.png]


[image: image10.jpg]


[image: image11.png]WHERE EVERY CHILD |
DOES MATTER -




[image: image12.jpg]Healthy Schools



[image: image13.png]